## EX15.10a

## TORONTO TRANSIT COMMISSION



JOSH COLLE CHAIR ALAN HEISEY, Q.C. VICE-CHAIR ANDY BYFORD CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER

MAUREEN ADAMSON RICK BYERS JOHN CAMPBELL SHELLY CARROLL VINCENT CRISANTI GLENN DE BAEREMAEKER RON LALONDE JOE MIHEVC DENZIL MINNAN-WONG



May 2, 2016

Ulli Watkiss City Clerk Toronto City Hall 100 Queen Street West Toronto, Ontario M5H 2N2

## Dear Ulli Watkiss:

At its meeting on Wednesday, April 27, 2016 the Toronto Transit Commission Board considered the attached report entitled "Redevelopment of TTC Lands at Yonge-Eglinton".

The Board approved the recommendations in the staff report, as follows:

"It is recommended that the Board:

- 1. Receive the confidential information as set out in the confidential attachment;
- 2. Authorize staff to participate in the Yonge-Eglinton Steering Committee with roles noted in the report;
- 3. Endorse the guiding principles with respect to the redevelopment of the lands as listed in Attachment 2.
- 4. Request staff to report back in Q4 2016 on recommended arrangements for redevelopment including commercial terms.
- 5. Forward this report, along with the Board's decision, to the City of Toronto's Executive Committee for its consideration with its report on the same subject.
- 6. Authorize that the information provided in the confidential attachment is to remain confidential until completion of any transactions relating to the sale or redevelopment of the lands".





The Board also approved the following motion:

i) that this report also be forwarded to the Chief Corporate Officer, City of Toronto.

In accordance with Part 5 of the report recommendation the foregoing is submitted for your further handling.

Sincerely,

Vincent Rodo Chief Financial & Administration Officer

1-11 Attachment

Copy: Josie Scioli, Chief Corporate Officer, City of Toronto

